

# Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 59 Circulation: 165 Date: Friday 18th October 2019

Dear Parents/Carers,

Our first term has flown by! It has been a great start to the academic year the children continue to work hard and impress the staff and visitors to the school with how happy they are and how engaged they are in their learning. It has been fabulous to see so many of the children bringing in their learning from home to share with us. Some of the creations have been amazing! Thank you for your support with this. Year 3 and Year 4 thoroughly enjoyed their Beach Schools session on Monday of this week. They took part in a variety of activities including making their own Rocky Road! We love using the beach to support our learning and are delighted that Mrs Overton is a fully trained 'Beach Schools' instructor.

I hope the children have a good break and come back ready to continue their hard work after half term!

We return on Tuesday 29th October 2019 at 8.45am.

**Graham Almond - Headteacher** 

# Aldi Get Set to Eat Fresh

We have completed one Aldi poster. Mr Shaw says he is sure we can complete another poster!







# **Family Learning**

There are still places for any Reception or Year 1 parents who would like to take part in our family learning sessions after the holidays. They are held on a Thursday morning and start on 31st October 2019 in school. Please pop to the office to put your name down if you are interested.



# **Diary Dates:**

#### Tuesday 29th October

Start of Term 2

#### Wednesday 30th October

Volleyball Festival\*

#### **Tuesday 29th October**

Parents' Evening 1

#### Wednesday 30th October

Parents' Evening 2

#### **Thursday 31st October**

Family Learning starts

#### **Tuesday 5th November**

Multi Skills Talent Day\*

# Wednesday 6th November

Year 3 Parents' Lunch (letter with menu)

# Thursday 7th, Friday 8th, Monday 11th November

Book Fair in the School Hall

# Friday 8th November: 2.30pm

Year 4 class assembly\* (parents welcome)

\*Letters to go out



Dates

for your

# Parents' Evening

Appointment slips went home with the children

on Thursday. If you have not made an appointment yet it is not too late catch your child's class teacher to book a time when they have a space.



# Chapel Champions - 18th October

	Achievement Award	Value Award: Communication
Reception	Leighton: putting his best effort into everything that he does.	Bryony: for beautiful manners and listening to others for help.
Year 1	Jack: his amazing effort in every lesson.	Finley: his amazing communication skills, explaining how to subtract numbers.
Year 2	Hannah: independently completing a poster at home about her knowledge of dinosaurs.	Alfie: using fabulous mathematical vocabulary in discussions.
Year 3	Maisie G: perseverance in her Maths work. Exchanging is no problem!	Daisy: for her excellent communication in French.
Year 4	Grace: confidence when singing a solo in music lessons!	Ryley: confidently explaining long multiplication.
Year 5	Felicite: a fantastic improvement in her Maths work.	Ellen: explaining her learning well in class.
Year 6	Summa: being a kind role model to others in school.	Sophieleigh: explaining our morning Maths work to others.

#### **Football Success!**

Our girls' football team represented the school last week at the U11 area tournament. They played some great football qualifying from their group and eventually ending up as runners up losing narrowly to The Richmond School in the final.



On Wednesday this week our mixed football team played in a similar tournament they played a total of seven games winning two and drawing two. An excellent effort!

Thank you to Mr Borrell who accompanied both teams ably assisted by Mr Shaw and Mrs Jarvis.

#### MarvellousMe!

Don't forget those Hi5s!



# **Ear Rings**

Children should only wear studs in their ears. These will need to be removed prior to the child being allowed to take part in PE. Staff are not allowed to help children remove or insert earrings, nor are they allowed to allow children to participate in PE with tape over their earrings.

Remember: No child is allowed to participate in PE should they be wearing earrings (even if they have been taped over).

#### **Book Fair**

We are pleased to let you know that the travelling Book Fair will be in school again after Half Term and will be



open on the following evenings in the Hall for you to come and browse with your children:

Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> November 2019, Friday 8<sup>th</sup> November 2019, Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November 2019

When the Book Fair returns in the Summer Term we will hold another Tea Party.